To Residents in Neighborhoods around Indy concerned about billboards and the introduction of additional digital billboards--

This past Wednesday, January 7th, 2015 representatives of 28 Neighborhood organizations throughout Marion County (not just HUNI neighborhoods) braved the frigid weather to assemble and discuss Council Proposal 250, which its lobbyist/billboard company authors hope will lead to the legalization of digital billboards in Marion County.  The 2 hour meeting at Indiana Landmarks included an exchange of information and discussion among the attendees.
 
The statement representing the overall opinions was as follows:
"The consensus position within our coalition is that both the proposed ordinance, and the path it's traveled thus far, are unacceptable."   

Some people were very concerned about the lack of public process, especially in light of the excellent model that was done ten years ago when the current ordinance was created.  Other people felt that we needed to attack the ordinance itself as it is so flawed in many ways and benefits the billboard companies at the expense of the city.  For example, the conversion rate of one static billboard taken down for each one allowed to be converted is a joke when one researches other cities and sees such higher conversion rates and lower overall caps. Official positions of individual organizations are being taken as these representatives return to their groups and as other Organizations become aware that Prop 250 exists.
 
This resolution almost slipped through City County Council over Thanksgiving with little public awareness. Historic Urban Neighborhoods of Indianapolis (HUNI) and Marion County Alliance of Neighborhood Associations (McANA) were barely able to get the word out enough to get it sent back to the Metropolitan & Economic Development Committee for a short breather through the holidays.  It will again be heard by this committee on January 26th.
 
There are several things that you and the residents of your neighborhood can do:
 
1. Please have as many of your residents as possible to email, write, or call the 8 city county councilors who sit on the Metropolitan & Economic Development Commission.  Please have everyone tell them in their own words why they want them to vote “no” for proposition 250.  (You either a) do not want digital billboards, b) want a proposal that comes out of a truly public process,  or c) may not overtly hate digital billboards but understand that proposition 250—having been written by the industry for their benefit—is not the best proposal for city and citizens interests).
 
Here are the email addresses of the Council’s Metropolitan & Economic Development committee members:
Leroy.robinson@indy.gov,  adamsonforindy@aol.com,  jbarth53@hotmail.com , cainforcouncil@aol.com , william.gooden@indy.gov , jeff030167@indy.rr.com ,  mmadams@iquest.net , voposili@gmail.com
 
Letters can be sent to the City County Council at the following address: 
200 East Washington Street  Room 241 Indianapolis, IN 46204 
Calls can also be made to Councilors at (317) 327.4242.
Councilors on the Metropolitan & Economic Development Commission include: Robinson, Adamson, Barth, Cain, Gooden, Miller, Moriarty, Adams, Osili
  
Further - please let us know of your communication with councilors, so that we can stay up-to-date on their positions.
 
2. Write your own city county councilor and provide the same information, indicating that you are their constituent.

3. Please attend the January 26th, 5:30 PM meeting of the Council's Metropolitan and Economic Development Committee (MEDC).
[bookmark: _GoBack]A strong neighborhood presence at this hearing will reinforce for the eight-member MEDC the fact that there's a large group of people now aware of and educated on Proposal 250, despite the billboard industry's three years of clandestine council lobbying and clear preference for a back-door legislative path.
 
MEDC meeting: Monday, January 26, 5:30 PM. Public Assembly Room, City-County Building, 200 E. Washington St.
 
We will relay more information on that hearing, as well as a general update, about a week prior to the hearing date. Additional information, activities, materials and updates will be posted regularly to the Scenic Indy Facebook page:  http://www.facebook.com/scenicindy as well as the HUNI website:  http://www.huniindy.org
 
Thank you very much for your attention to this matter, and please feel free to pass this message on to anyone who may be interested.
 
David Hittle, Near Eastside Community Organization
Pat Andrews, Decatur Township Civic Association
Marjorie Kienle, Historic Urban Neighborhoods of Indianapolis
Cathy Burton, Marion County Alliance of Neighborhood Associations
Norm Pace, Warren Development Association
